Mr. Phillip Dexter

Executive Director

NEDLAC

24 October 2002

FAX: 011 447 6053

Dear Mr. Dexter

SUPPORT FOR NEDLAC PROCESS FOR A NATIONAL TREATMENT PLAN

As individuals and professionals engaged in a range of organizations, we pledge our support to Nedlac in its efforts to develop a national HIV/AIDS Treatment Plan.  We witness illness and death within our communities and families.  We counsel and bury our friends, neighbours, colleagues and family. We witness the impact of HIV/AIDS on our health care services.  Despite their dedication, the demands and stresses placed on nurses, doctors and all health care workers is overwhelming them. 

We pledge our fullest support for HIV prevention efforts of government, civil society, the scientific community and the private sector.  These efforts will be enhanced through a national treatment plan. Denial and stigma hamper prevention and awareness efforts, but by offering treatment we will encourage openness and overcome these problems. 

Poverty alleviation through better social security coverage, job creation and other measures to stimulate economic growth are necessary for the majority of people in our country. But, they are especially critical for poor people living with HIV/AIDS or those at risk of HIV transmission.  

We also know that antiretroviral medicines are available to treat HIV/AIDS. These medicines cannot cure HIV, but they substantially improve and prolong life for people living with HIV/AIDS.  High prices of medicines and monitoring tools, lack of training and poor infrastructure in some areas are some of the barriers to antiretroviral treatment.  Daily, doctors and nurses face patients who would live, if they had access to antiretrovirals.  They go home to die – some have access to proper palliative care, many do not. We believe that the Nedlac process is an appropriate mechanism to address these obstacles and restore the rights to life and dignity to our people.  

By reaching an agreement by 1 December 2002 on a framework for a national treatment plan that includes antiretroviral therapy, Nedlac will rebuild trust and partnership between government, civil society and the private sector.  Most significantly, it will give hope to people living with HIV/AIDS and health care workers throughout our country.

Yours sincerely

